December 15, 2018
Town Lands Committee Meeting
Public Safety Building, Rt. 9, Barrington, NH

In Attendance: Brian Lenzi, AJ Dupere, Dave Kay, Jon Janelle, Anne Melvin, Phil Boodey, Dan Ayers

Meeting start time – 8:20 am

1. Several weeks ago Brian was notified by John Wallace concerning Map 242 Lot 2 on Marsh Road, which is owned by the Town. The owner of an adjacent parcel told John that he was interested in purchasing this property. Following a short discussion, a motion was made to recommend keeping land in town ownership for possible future use of Long Road and associated parking areas.

Vote taken to keep it: 4 Yes, 1 abstained.

Recommendation will be conveyed to the Selectmen.

2. Tamposi property meeting on December 20<sup>th</sup> and will include a presentation from Charlie Mareno. Discussion about Forest Management Plan and grants from NRCS for funding.

Dan: Our town has funds in Conservation Commission as well as Rabbitat project for \$20,000.

AJ/Jon: Discussion about images available to review maps of Tamposi land to discuss. Aerial photos of the land. We will investigate.

Brian: Discussion about SPNHF and their interest in Tamposi land.

Jon: Will determine what USFS has for maps and what we can access for our knowledge.

Brian: Mentioned our committee should be looking at other town properties for timber harvesting.

Dan: Discussed town of Amherst, what they have done with their land and has seen a presentation of what they do with it.

Brain: Emerald Acres – Reference development and town owned land. Holly Lane was in poor condition. Committee wants to walk thru the town land.

Meeting adjourned at 9:09 am by consensus of the board.

Reference site walk: park near Northern Nurseries.